




Marlene McAlevey






Box 309






Jay, New York 12941

TO:  AN OPEN LETTER TO AAPOA MEMBERS

RE:  ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Once again I am taking the opportunity to write to you and urge you to attend and vote (either by proxy or in person) in this most important election on Dec. 29.

I was surprised and profoundly disappointed to learn that an active committee, the Architectural Review Committee, has been disbanded.

At the last meeting of the committee on August 14, 2007 Mr. Brewer, now President of the Association and chair of the Architectural Review committee, told the committee that “things were slow” and we did not need to meet, yet there are at least two properties in the process of building whose plans I never saw. I believe it is also our duty to follow-up on buildings in process to be sure that our covenants and restrictions are followed.
Most often I agreed with Mr. Brewer’s assessments of the various plans and only objected when I believed they were not in compliance.

I was secretary of the committee and did all approval letters. These letters are now done by Mr. Brewer.  I took all minutes and also assume that we no longer have minutes of meetings to protect us.

I suggested that the committee meetings be held on a regular basis, and offered to be the member who would make calls etc if there were to be no meetings. I was denied. I offered my home for meetings to relieve the chairman of that burden and I was denied. 

As part of my duties, I was interested in bringing to the board for their consideration, these amendments to the Architectural  Requirements (and now that there is no committee operating, there is no pathway to the board). 
1. that all the setbacks all around the property include preservation of trees. Exceptions would be made when needed.

2. that wood-burning generators/heaters (used outside of  some homes here) be required to have high stacks (height to be determined after research) to prevent “smoking out” of neighbors.

3. that we should establish floor area/property size ratios so that large buildings would require more acreage.
As a member of the board and a member of the committee, Mr. Brewer’s skills as a contractor were invaluable.

Now that Mr. Brewer (who has a lifelong involvement in contracting here in Jay) is the President of the AuSable Acres Property Assn., Inc, I believe his actions without benefit of committee meetings a conflict of interest.
By disbanding this committee we have excluded any diversity of opinion. A meeting of the board should be called to select members of our association whose interest lies with continuing oversight of building in our community. 





Sincerely,






Marlene McAlevey
P.S. You can find a proxy and some bios on people running on AuSableAcres.com
